
Alan Wilson
Attorney General

Director Connie D. Munn

S.C. Department on Aging
1301 Gervais Street, Suite 350

Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Director Munn:

March 30, 2020

Attomey General Alan Wilson has referred your letter to the Opinions section. Your

letter asks the following:

The S.C. Department on Aging ("Department") would like to request a
formal opinion on whether meetings between the Department and their regional
affiliates, the Area Agencies on Aging ("AAA"), constitute a "meeting" as
defined by the S.C. Freedom of Information Act (S.C. FOIA), S.C. Code Ann. §
30-4-10 et seq., and whether such meetings would require notification in
accordance with § 30-4-80(E), if they are interpreted as meetings.

The Department is the designated State Unit on Aging for South Carolina
under the federal Older Americans Act ("OAA"), 42 U.S.C. § 3001 et seq. The
Department, in carrying out its mandate as the designated State Unit on Aging,
develops and administers a multi-year state plan to advocate and provide
supportive services to seniors, their families, and adults with disabilities. The
Department works with ten AAA entities to carry out that plan on a regional level,
and the AAA contracts with direct service providers across the state to meet those
supportive needs.

The Department will meet with the ten AAA [entities] monthly to discuss
the administration of the state plan. For each meeting, both Department and AAA
staff put forward topics for the agenda which have included items such as
funding, monitoring, federal and state reports, programmatic issues, etc.

Law/Analysis

It is this Office's opinion that a court would likely hold a meeting between the
Department and the area agencies on aging ("area agencies") would constitute a meeting under
the S.C. FOIA. S.C. Code §§ 30-4-10, et seq. The S.C. FOIA requires that "[ejvery meeting
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